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Estimation of Coronavirus's impact on Vitrolife's sales 
 
Vitrolife estimates that sales in the Asia region will decrease by approximately 30 
percent in the first quarter and that the vast majority of patients scheduled to undergo 
IVF treatments in the first quarter will complete these at a later date. 
 
In conjunction with the report on operations, Vitrolife informed that the Corona virus was 
considered to have a negative impact on sales to China during the first quarter as a result of 
reduced demand. Vitrolife can now assess the effect of the Corona virus on the company's 
sales in the first quarter and estimates that sales in the Asia region will decrease by 
approximately 30 percent in local currency compared to the same quarter last year and that 
other regions are not materially affected. Sales in the Asia region amounted to approximately 
25% of the Group's sales in 2019. 
 
“The IVF clinics in China, which have basically been closed since the Chinese New Year, 
have now started to receive patients, but the intake of patients is very low, which is why 
Vitrolife estimates that sales in China will be significantly lower than normal also in the 
remaining part of the quarter.", says Thomas Axelsson, CEO of Vitrolife. Demand has also 
been lower than normal in neighboring markets outside China, which is partly due to a 
significant reduction in Chinese patients to IVF clinics in these countries. 
 
Based on available information today, it is difficult to estimate how long the virus outbreak will 
affect the demand for IVF treatments in and outside China. Vitrolife estimates that there will 
be a pent-up need for IVF treatments after the virus outbreak is over, as most people who 
plan to have children through IVF will complete the treatment at a later date. It is difficult to 
estimate how many of these patients the IVF clinics will be able to treat during the year, due 
to available capacity. 
 
The company estimates that the long-term market outlook is essentially unchanged and 
Vitrolife therefore expects a continuously expanding market, which in monetary terms is 
expected to grow by 5-10 per cent per year for the foreseeable future. 
 
Gothenburg, 2 March 2020 
VITROLIFE AB (publ) 
Thomas Axelsson, CEO 

 
Contact persons: 
Thomas Axelsson, CEO, tel: +46 31 721 80 01 
Mikael Engblom, CFO, tel: +46 31 721 80 14 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

.
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Vitrolife AB (publ), Box 9080, SE-400 92 Gothenburg. Corporate ID number 556354-3452. Tel: +46 31 721 80 00. Fax: +46 31 721 80 99.  E-mail: info@vitrolife.com. 
Website: www.vitrolife.com 
 
This information is information that Vitrolife AB is obliged to make public pursuant to the EU Market Abuse Regulation. The information was submitted for publication, 
through the agency of the contact persons set out above, at 5:30 pm CET on 2 March, 2020. 
 
This is a translation of the Swedish version of the press release. When in doubt, the Swedish wording prevails. 


